
WAC 292-09-050  Complaints and investigations.  (1) Any organiza-
tion, association, or person, including a member of the commission, 
may make a complaint to the commission alleging violation of chapter 
42.52 RCW or rules adopted under it. A complaint shall be made in 
writing on a form provided by the commission. A complaint may be made 
personally or by the complainant's attorney.

(2) Upon receipt of a complaint, the commission staff shall in-
vestigate and evaluate the allegations. The investigation shall be 
limited to the facts alleged in the complaint. On every complaint re-
ceived, the commission staff shall make a written recommendation that 
there is or that there is not reasonable cause to believe that a vio-
lation of chapter 42.52 RCW or rules adopted under it has been or is 
being committed. The commission shall make a written determination 
whether there is reasonable cause based upon the complaint and the 
recommendation. A copy of the determination shall be provided to the 
complainant and to the respondent. If the determination concludes that 
there is no reasonable cause, a copy shall also be provided to the at-
torney general.

(3) Complaints pursuant to RCW 42.52.450 shall be investigated by 
the attorney general. As appropriate, pursuant to RCW 42.52.470, the 
commission may refer a complaint to the employing agency, the attorney 
general, or the prosecutor.
[Statutory Authority: Art. IV, § 31 of the state Constitution, RCW 
42.52.370, and chapter 2.64 RCW. WSR 02-01-041 (Order 01-01), § 
292-09-050, filed 12/11/01, effective 1/15/02. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 42.52.370 and Art. IV, § 31 of the state Constitution. WSR 
95-05-031 (Order 95-01), § 292-09-050, filed 2/8/95, effective 
3/11/95.]
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